
21 - 25 November 2023 : Bell of Arms Visit 

Forensic science students from Aditya Degree and P.G. College embarked on an enlightening 

visit to the Kakinada Superintendent of Police (SP) Office. This visit was designed to enhance 

the students' understanding of firearms, their history, and characteristics. Two experienced 

police officers graciously took the time to educate the students on various guns and their 

forensic significance. Various guns like Rifle303 ,SLR 7.62mm rifle, AK47, INSAS 5.56mm 

assault rifle, 9mm SAF carbine, 9mm Pistol, 9mm Glock 17 pistol. The officers delved into the 

history of firearms, elaborating on their impact on criminology and forensic investigations. The 

discussion covered landmark cases where firearm analysis played a crucial role in solving 

crimes, emphasizing he importance of forensic expertise in such investigations. The visit 

focused on the forensic significance of firearms and the role they play in crime scene 

investigations. Students learned about the analysis of ballistic evidence, including the 

examination of bullet trajectories, gunshot residue, and firearm identification, which contribute 

to solving crimes and ensuring justice. Following the presentation, students actively engaged 

in a question and answer session, seeking clarification on topics ranging from firearm ballistics 

to forensic methodologies. The officers provided insightful responses, encouraging an open 

dialogue between law enforcement and forensic science perspectives. The visit to the Kakinada 

SP Office proved to be a valuable. 

 



 

 

 


